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Minutes of Faculty Senate, 12/12/16 Meeting 

123 Hathaway Hall 

 

Senators 

Ibukun Amusan (Math & Sci) 

Ken Andries (AFE) 

Nancy Capriles (BSS) A 

Rene Desborde (Business) A 

Gary Elliott (WYS) E 

Maheteme Gebremedhin (AFE)  

Caroline Gibson (FIAR)  

Cindy Glass (BSS)  

William Graham (EDU) A 

Robert Griffin (FIAR)  

Buddhi Gywali (AFE)  

Dantrea Hampton (Library)  

Jens Hannemann (Comp Sci)  

Ashok Kumar (at large) 

Vikas Kumar (AQU)  

Li Lu (Math & Sci)  

Rebecca McCoy (Nursing) A 

Joe Moffett (LLP) 

Narayanan Rajendran (at large) 

Reba Rye (at large)  

Rita Sharma (Math & Sci) A 

Kimberly Sipes (at large) 

Peter Smith (LLP) A 

Stephen Ulrich (PUA, CJ, SW) A  

Changzheng Wang (at large)  

 

Ex Officio Members and Guests 

Chandee Felder (Senate Admin) 

Elgie McFayden (Faculty Regent) 

James Obielodan (Grad Director) 

Donavan Ramon (WYS) 

Cynthia Shelton (WYS) 

Mara Merlino (BSS) 

Fariba Bigdeli-Jahed (MASC) 

Abdul Turay (Business) 

David Shabazz (LPP) 

Hettie Oldham (Program 

Assistant/Coordinator of Grad Studies) 

Joanne Bankston (CAFSSS) 

Andrew Ray (AQU) 

John Sedlacek (AFE) 

Shelia Stuckey (Library) 

Karen Heavin (MASC)

 

 

1.  Call to Order 

 

The meeting was called to order at 3:11 pm.  Fifteen senators were present. 

 

2.  Approval of agenda 
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Regarding progress of the Nominations Committee, Chair Andries shared that there have been 

some discrepancies found in the Committee Book.  His committee therefore needed to take more 

time to be sure that everything is in order before proceeding with voting.  Some are serving on 

committees, for example, that are not listed in the Committee Book, such as that having to do 

with animal welfare.  President Sipes added that elections will be completed first thing in 

January. 

             

President Sipes discussed the University’s 2017-2021 Management Plan, which has been 

approved by CPE and the Governor's budget office and forwarded from President Thompson.  

This document includes other reports we have seen in the past (the enrollment management plan, 

for instance).  President Sipes noted that there might be items in it relevant to each senate 

committee. Chair Rye expressed concern that the plan is not specific enough; we have heard 

language before about increasing student enrollment and wonder how it will be done.   

 

Finally, President Sipes discussed the recent Presidential Search Committee meeting, notes of 

which were taken by Dr. Mara Merlino and included in the meeting materials.  Dr. Merlino 

asked Faculty Regent McFayden if there had been any discussion among the committee about 

the petition signed by some faculty asking for President Thompson to be interviewed for the 

permanent position.  Regent McFayden replied that since the item was not taken through Senate, 

he did not believe he should bring it up in the meeting.  Dr. Merlino repeated her question and 

Regent McFayden confirmed that it had not.  Dr. Merlino asked if nominations could be made 

for the position, and Regent McFayden responded that the committee would welcome 

nominations.   

 

Chair Rye observed that since there was a response from the University’s General Counsel, the 

Board must have seen the petition.  Regent McFayden noted that in the past the University legal 

counsel would address issues on campus.  Chair Rye asked if anyone has responded to the 

General Counsel’s statement.  Chair Glass answered no, but she observed that the jobs ads were 

not posted on the 18th as his statement argues.  Chair Rye said that usually General Counsel 

relies on research and supplies a legal opinion, but his response relies on a single citation on 

shared governance.  The citation is for a general web article that chronicled a
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5.  Report of the Curriculum Committee – Ken Andries  

 

Chair Andries shared that there was no information yet on the items from Math that were tabled 

at the last Senate meeting.  The Nursing courses being considered had been vetted by the 

Graduate Council.  Dr. Obielodan concurred.  These were courses that the program intended to 

create as a second effort, and so these courses would complete the program’s offerings.  They 

will be mostly taught by adjunct faculty who are already teaching in the program.  All will be 

offered online. Chair Glass asked about the academic qualifications of these adjunct faculty since 

these are doctoral-level courses.  Chair Andries replied that the faculty he had reviewed have 

doctorates.     
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chapter presidents are waiting on a program like this, and he believes it would dramatically 

increase the incoming 2017-18 class.  President Sipes suggested BASC could look at this idea.  

Chair Rye agreed.   

 

A guest asked Regent McFayden why those working in state government might not like his 


